
SIDESTRAND PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 11TH 

SEPTEMBER  2024 

 

 

1. Apologies for absence- Angie Fitch-Tillet (NNDC) 

 

2. Present: Ray Bateman (chair), Sally Burton, Ian Stoner and Ivor Watkins. In 

attendance: Neil White (clerk) Ed Maxfield (NCC) 

 

3. Declaration of Interests- none declared 

 

4. Minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting held on 24th May 2024 

were perused and other than matters dealt with later in today’s minutes, there were 

no matters arising 

 

5.    The School Building Project was discussed and all present agreed that they would 

be attending the Public Consultation the following day 

 

6. There was no District Council Report and Ed Maxfield gave a brief County Councillor 

Report which contained mainly a brief discussion regarding the school’s building 

plans. 

 

7. SB reported that progress had been made regarding online banking and NW 

reported that at the end of September there would be approx. £4,000 in the 

account. He also reported progress in migrating the PC website to a more acceptable 

and conventional kind. 

 

8. There were no meetings attended- very quiet over the summer 

 

9. There was no correspondence other than that which had already been distributed 

 

10. Any Other Business: 

 

1. Telephone box. It was agreed that this would be sold 

2.  Possible purchase of bench/seat at bus stop. This was to be investigated 

 

3. A quote for a Norfolk Flag was to be obtained 

 



4. IS reported that both bonfires and noise pollution were becoming an issue in the 

village and needed to be kept an eye on 

 

 

5. RB reported that Highways had met him and discussed the flooding problem at 

Starling Rise and that he was waiting for them to come up with a possible 

solution 

. 

11. Date of next meeting. The next meeting will be held at 3pm on Thursday 28th 

November 2024 at 3 pm 

 

 

 

 

R BATEMAN CHAIRMAN 

28/11/2024 

 


